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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 

Inter-Office Communication
DATE: 
July 25, 2012

TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairperson, County Board



Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, TPW&T Committee
FROM:
Frank Busalacchi, Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION FOR THE AIRPORT DIRECTOR TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH MMSD TO RECEIVE THE GREEN ROOF INITIATIVE GRANT FOR THE BAGGAGE CLAIM BUILDING REMODELING PROJECT AT GMIA.

POLICY

Authorization to enter into an agreement with the Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD) for the purpose of receiving grant proceeds to partially offset the construction cost of the vegetated roof portion of the Baggage Claim Building Remodeling project at General Mitchell International Airport requires County Board approval.
BACKGROUND

The GMIA Baggage Claim Building Remodeling project involves the complete reconstruction of the building interior and roof system. A portion of the new building roof is designed to be a vegetated, or “green” roof. The proposed vegetated roof is one of several sustainable design elements included in the project. Once complete, the intent is for the remodeled Baggage Claim Building to attain LEED certification from the U.S. Green Building Council. MMSD’s Regional Green Roof Initiative program provides incentive funding to increase green roof coverage within its service area. The program provides up to $5 per square foot for an approved green roof project. During design, MMSD announced that it was accepting applications for green roof projects as part of its Green Roof Initiative. The grants are awarded based on applications submitted and reviewed by MMSD staff. There is no local match required of grant recipients. The Baggage Claim Remodeling project has been selected by MMSD to receive a grant in the amount of up to $24,945.00. The project sponsor receives the grant proceeds after construction of the green roof is completed, and proof of actual construction costs are reported to MMSD. The total green roof area of the Baggage Claim Building is 4,989 square feet and is estimated to cost $67,000.
In order to receive the grant, the sponsor must enter into a funding agreement with MMSD.  The purpose of this resolution is to authorize the Airport Director to enter into the required funding agreement with MMSD.
RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that the Airport Director be authorized to enter into a funding agreement with MMSD for the purpose of obtaining grant proceeds to partially offset the cost of construction of the green roof portion of the GMIA Baggage Claim Building Remodeling project.

FISCAL NOTE

Funding for the application of the Green Roof Initiative was incidental to the design of the project. There are no matching funds required for this grant. Costs associated with staff time required for the reporting and documentation is incidental to other construction management tasks that are otherwise necessary for the project. No additional appropriation is required at this time for the Green Roof Initiative grant.
Prepared by: James R. Zsebe, P.E., Project Manager

Approved by:

__________________________________

______________________________

Frank Busalacchi, Director



C. Barry Bateman, Airport Director

Department of Transportation
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